	Ar	oproved		
		· F · · · ·	Date	
MINUTES OF THE SENATE COMMITTEE C	ONWAY	S AND MEA	NS	Paradore Management of the Control o
The meeting was called to order bySe	enator Paul	Hess		at
and modeling that cannot be order by		Chairperson		
1:00 a/m./p.m. on April 20,	1983	, 19 in 1	room <u>123-S</u>	_ of the Capitol.
All members were present except: Senators Harder, McCray and Steine	eger			
Committee staff present:	Channa Dao	No soci	Callings	Dielered Dans

Research Department: Marlin Rein, Sherry Brown, Mary Galligan, Richard Ryan,

Julian Efird, Chris Stanfield

Revisor's Office: Norman Furse Committee Office: Doris Fager

Conferees appearing before the committee:

Omnibus Bill (HB 2576)

Fish and Game Commission

A. Emporia Facility

Following the explanation of this item and discussion by committee members, it was decided to approve \$119,000 of the requested \$134,000.

Attorney General - KBI - Senate Bill No. 105 (Pending)

A letter dated April 4, 1983, from the Kansas Bureau of Investigation to Senator Harder, was distributed ($\underline{\text{See Attachment A}}$). The letter and the Research Department memorandum were discussed. The committee approved all the request except the \$15,578 for a Fingerprint Technician.

The meeting was recessed until 5:00 p.m.



KANSAS BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION

Division of the Office of Attorney General STATE OF KANSAS

3420 VAN BUREN TOPEKA, KANSAS 66611 (913) 267-5000



April 4, 1983

Honorable Joseph C. Harder Senator, District Number 25 Room 143 - N, State Capitol Building Topeka, Kansas

Dear Senator Harder:

Reference is made to our conversation on March 30 last, concerning your sub-committee report on the budget of the Kansas Bureau of Investigation in HB 2140. If you recall, I expressed concern over the loss of a Special Agent position and you requested a memorandum on the matter to enable the conference committee to deal with my request; therefore, the following is furnished for that purpose.

The House Sub-Committee recommendation number 6 reflects the deletion of one Special Agent position, which position was included in the Governor's recommendation but was not funded, and could not be filled unless turnover funds were available. No savings were generated by the deletion of the position and it is my understanding this was done to accommodate the addition of a position of Computer Analyst III, which was approved in recommendation number 9 by the House Sub-Committee.

The Senate Sub-Committee in their report, concurred with the House Sub-Committee recommendation number 6, but did not concur with the House Sub-Committee recommendation number 9.

The net effect of the Senate Sub-Committee action was the elimination of both the Special Agent and Computer Analyst III positions. It is requested that in the event the conference committee sustains the recommendation of the Senate Sub-Committee, they also reject House Committee recommendation number 6 and thereby continue our Special Agent staff as it is at the present time and also consider restoring funding for the position in the amount of \$29,780.00, which amount was removed by the Division of the Budget.

I appreciate your assistance in this matter and will be available for any further explanation you may deem appropriate.

Sincerely,

Thomas E. Kelly Director